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Treasurer Shirley Fair convened the annual meeting of the American Baptist Historical 

Society.  She conveyed the regret of President Garth Brokaw, who was attending his 

daughter’s wedding. Executive Director Deborah Van Broekhoven also provided a brief 

report on the range of the Historical Society’s collections on mission work around the 

world and the need for all supporters to assist in gathering documents about that 

ongoing work today.  She noted that the Society’s major gifts campaign, At Your 

Fingertips, when successful, will allow ABHS to hire a digital archivist to provide 

guidance to ABC and ABHS staff in their efforts to preserve electronic (only) 

documents.  The corporate members voted “yes” to approve four-year terms for the 

following managers:  William Frederickson, Heidi Holmstrom, Everett Goodwin, John 

Douhan, and Jonathan Malone.  They also voted “yes” to approve new two-year terms 

for the following officers:  President Garth Brokaw, Vice President Beverly Mitchell, 

Secretary John Douhan, and Treasurer Shirley Fair. 
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